










  6 

The annual endowment reports have been provided to the donors.  He stated that the Stewardship 

Committee also discussed how best to express appreciation to our donors.   

 

President’s Report:  Mr. Trujillo reviewed the priorities for fiscal year 2019, including 

the investment program implementation, the Blackbaud implementation and the continuing 

management of real estate.  The investment portfolio has been repositioned, with a re-deployment 

of assets and an introduction of new investment program.  The change in management strategy is 

significant.  He stated that there will be an in-depth report to the Board in March of the changes.  

He stated that the management of real estate property is an important priority.  The Biltmore 

continues to be a good asset acquisition for the Foundation.  Mr. Trujillo described the lobby 

renovation project.  He reported that the Georgia Tech Hotel will renovate its rooms in the coming 

year.  The Atlanta Technology Center (ATC) is a new acquisition, which may require an upgrade 

in its facilities in order to attract new tenants.  The acquisition of the Randall Brothers Property 

will provide a future opportunity for the expansion of the Georgia Tech campus.  The Blackbaud 

project is 11 months into an 18-month implementation.  The project is on schedule and is on 

budget.  He stated that there are significant challenges in terms of user training and change 

management.  Mr. Trujillo thanked Mr. Long for his three decades of service to the Foundation.  

Mr. Trujillo stated that a search will begin soon to hire a replacement.   

 

Next Meeting:  Mr. Brock invited the trustees to remain after the meeting to meet Georgia 

Tech’s new football coach, Geoff Collins.  He announced that the next meeting of the Board of 

Trustees will be March 14 and 15, 2019.  

 

Meeting Adjourned: There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

                      
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

      Mark W. Long 

      Secretary 

Approved: 

 

 

John F. Brock III  

Chair








